CWSA Meeting
January 7th, 2014  

Windham Middle School 
 7:45PM 

MINUTES                     
In attendance: 
Jerry Hughes, Caroline Nowyckyj, Tera Carpenter, Julie Hughes, Kathy Doherty, Dawn Gorgone, Walter Tokarz, Jerry Phillips, Brad Earnest, Laura Lawton, Greg Haynes,  Kelley Garceau, Tara Risley, Scott Clairmont, Omar Rosario, Butch Bivins
Start time 7:53 pm
Jerry asked if there were changes to the December minutes needed.  There were no changes. Jerry motioned to approve the minutes, Julie seconded the motion and all were in favor of approving.   
Introductions
Tara Risley, Director of Windham Rec and Scott Clairmont, Public Works/Grounds presented.
They are seeking funding for proposed space for fields in Windham near Douglas Manor- asked for $1million+ from Capitol Investments.
They expect to know by July, maybe sooner.  It is in the top 5 of the town’s requests. 

If funding gets granted this year, next year they could get the fields ready, and they could be ready for use probably in 2016.  

Fields we have for spring use are: Lauter Park with 2 fields (probably 7v7), especially for practices & maybe Shetucket for games, need to let Shetucket rest,  maybe Windham Rec on certain nights but we would have to chase Adult leagues out.   Adult leagues are at Rec Park exclusively now.
Any of the school fields can be used- we have to fill out a facilities form & get approval from Board of Ed (not Rec) but town will get the fields ready (line them, etc.).

Porter?

Jerry Phillips will ask about use of fields at Sweeney & North Windham.

Flow of meetings: we will summarize as we go for minutes and we will try to keep agenda & meeting on time.








Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Kathy did not have it but she will email it to us.
No other reports necessary today, let Jerry know when one should be added to the agenda.  

New signature cards & CD Roll are completed. 
Jerry Hughes proposed that the Club do a “thank you” to board members that left after many years of service.
Laura Young, Leo and Sebby put in many years and Kathy now has boxes of stuff with their work that goes back 20 years.
Gift cards $100 for Laura Young, Leo and Sebby.
We will also recognize Andrea, Melissa with $50 gift cards.
Julie will get the cards for Main St Café. 

Fundraising for spring: Hershey candy






Caroline said last year club made over $4,000.00, we sold 160 boxes.
Caroline gave proposal for a sale starting at SSKO in mid-April, with money due May 18.

First $100 made per team goes to the club, anything over that goes to team but money will be kept in the club account, team can make a request to Kathy for the money for a specific purpose.  Deadline for team use will be July 31 and if the team money is not used by the deadline, it will go to the club.
Caroline will make a flyer to send out to all teams so they know what to expect and what to do.
After vote, it was approved unanimously.
We still have open Board Positions – Micro & NED




Kelly Garceau  volunteered to be NED Rep

Julie will look up dates for next NED meetings and will notify Kelly of dates & send her the NED link

Still need Micro Coord for Columbia-

Christina Haynes will be overall coordinator and maybe Katie Whalen will coordinate Columbia.  

Julie will talk to Katie Whalen. 

A committee was formed to review the bylaws & update them for approval by the Executive Board at the April Meeting (per the bylaws): 

Jerry Hughes, Julie Hughes, Caroline, Jerry Phillips, Tera, Dawn volunteered for committee.
Jerry will email the bylaws out to everyone again.
Regarding the issue of board members not showing up to meetings- it can be an inconsistency to the role that has been taken on, duties not being completed.
If a board member misses 4 meetings out of the 12 of the year, the board can vote to remove the person from that position.  

Vote passed, no nays 
We received a bill from WMS for use of the room for our meeting. 

Kathy will check on charge from WMS for use of the room for the mtg.

We will not use the room again if we have to pay for it. 

We could use the WMS gym right after indoor finishes or move to all meetings to Columbia. 

Jerry Hughes secured The Meeting House in Columbia for all first Tuesdays of the month, for all of 2014.

Spring season: Julie reported 10 players are signed up for spring season
Will we have a U16? It would be co-ed. 

First we need to find out if we have a coach.  If we do, we could go further.
Tera will contact Andrea to see if she is interested.
Kathy will find out what the cost was last year.

Laura said there is a possibility we could use old Xara uniforms she has & put something on them.

Flyers to schools and electronic notification for spring registration: 

Caroline sent updated flyers to Marie & gave her contact info for Columbia & Windham.

Caroline will follow up with Marie (not present).
SSKO: 

Spring Kickoff will be April 12
There are concerns about the field being taken.
Brad said George Murphy told him if the fields aren’t ready we can’t use them.
We will prepare for SSKO & if we have to cancel it, we will.
Will we lose any money if cancel? Bounce House deposit is a risk.
Caroline will check about losing money if we cancel Bounce House.
Caroline said not really any other money risks; any food could be returned, etc.

We will need to get volunteers. 

Kathy will check to see if we made money on the dunk tank.

Caroline & Julie will look into the dunk tank.
Jerry Phillips reported that Indoor session is going well.
Laura is working on Micro jerseys for spring. 

Laura thinks maybe the older micro kids (2d grade) can use up the international stock she has and she gave us a copy of  the list.
Barry from Challenger suggests a list of jerseys, and she gave Julie & Caroline a copy of that list. 

Julie & Caroline will look at the jerseys online & tell Laura the choice & design the logo.
Barry needs our order by mid-February to get them to us by mid-March.
Laura thinks we may need about 3 dozen. 

Deadline for spring registration is March 1.  

Julie will run a list for Laura at the end of January of what is needed for new uniforms.
We are staying with Borgida & Co., P.C. as or our accounting firm.  
Meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm. 
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